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LEARNING TORAH, LOVING TORAH, LIVING TORAH

Dear Parents and Friends, 

Two women who were not acquainted with one another. 

Two women who lived geographically quite a distance 

from one another but whose goals in life had no spiritual 

boundaries. Two women who were in my orbit, one for a 

brief moment in time and the other for a longer period of 

time. 

These two special women, Mrs. Eva Rosentock 's'˰, 

Mother of Rebetzin Terebelo, and Mrs. Maxine 

Morgenbesser 's'˰  , mother of Rabbi Morgenbesser (our 

first grade Rebbe), were brought ñhomeò to Avinu 

SheBashamaym this past week. I can only imagine the 

welcome they received! Two ñheilige neshamosò who left 

this world but left behind eternal legacies. 

I was acquainted with Mrs. Rosenstock 's'˰  throughout 

my younger years, but I didnôt interact with her until our 

families lived in the same neighborhood. When our paths 

did cross, we always had a lovely conversation. She 

would always inquire about my family, not in the cursory 

way that we tend to ask. Her question reflected sincerity 

and true interest. I know they were sincere because 

interwoven in our conversation were words of advice. 

Mrs. Rosenstock "s˰ was direct and to the point. They 

were wise words, non-intrusive but meaningful. 

I recall very fondly one exchange when Mrs. Rosenstock  

's'˰asked me with a glint in her eye, how Rabbi Terebelo 

(her son-in-law) was doing. He had recently come to 

Philadelphia and was establishing his reputation as a fine 

Rebbe. I could see the nachas in her face when I told her 

Rabbi Terebelo was doing a great job. Her response was 

completely unexpected as she replied, "Thank you so 

much for giving Rabbi Terebelo the opportunity.ò She was 

thanking ME! This was not an isolated incident. No 

conversation was complete until Mrs. Rosenstock 's'˰ 

expressed hakoras hatov for everyone and anyone who 

worked on behalf of our school. She even once told me 

to make sure and thank my husband, because she knew 

how hard he worked ñbehind the scenesò. 

Mrs. Rosenstock 's'˰ and I were once involved in trying 

to help a family pick up the broken pieces of a life 

shattered by tragedy. Eventually, the pieces were 

precariously put together, but it would be a long time 

before the pieces would be securely put into place.  

 

 

Throughout that challenging time, Mrs. Rosenstock 's'˰ 

said she hoped the family had expressed their hakoras 

hatov. I explained to her it didnôt matter, but she stated 

rather emphatically that no matter what circumstances 

befell a person, an expression of gratitude was always 

befitting. Those words have stayed with me ever since. 

Just like Mrs. Rosenstock s ''˰, Mrs. Maxine 

Morgenbesser 's'˰ impressed me with her jovial 

personality and kind words. As I mentioned, I did not have 

many interactions with her, but the few that I had have 

stayed with me. 

My introduction to our Rebbeôs mother came in the form 

of a phone call. She introduced herself as a parent of a 

boy in the first grade and wanted to know how he was 

doing. She referred to him by his first name. I was a bit 

perplexed because there was no first grader by that first 

name. I was too embarrassed to tell her she must have 

the wrong school, but based on some of her comments, I 

realized she was actually referring to her son, the Rebbe. 

It was then that I knew I would love to have her as a friend. 

We spoke for a while comparing notes on the life of a 

principal. 

Unfortunately, time has a habit of tricking us into believing 

that it will not end. Time makes us think it will always be 

available to us, but in the blink of an eye, it is gone. 

My experiences with these two special women, albeit 

limited, reinforced some fundamental lessons of 

menchlichkeit: One must never take anything or anyone 

for granted by demonstrating gratitude and appreciation; 

oneôs words and expressions of thoughts and feelings 

must be sincere, and there is nothing more heartwarming 

than a smile and a chuckle. 

Mrs. Eva Rosenstock 's'˰ and Mrs. Maxine 

Morgenbesser s''˰ may have left us, but they left us 

beautiful families who will carry forth their legacies of 

Yiras Shamayim and Ahavas Yisroel. 

Good Shabbos, 

Mrs. Katz. 

˫ˏ˧˒˪ ˓̅ ̐˶˧ˏˣ ˭̡̓ˏ˴  ˧ː˪ː˟ ˍ˞ ˶˓˞ ˋ̅  ̡̀˸ ˋ̌  ˫ˑ˩ ˋ˸ ˑ˞  ˫ː˥ ˒ˮˋ˧ ˫̡˵˓̗ ˒s 

P.S. Personal memories of Rebetzin Kamenetsky 's'˰ 

will be featured next week. 
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20 - Middle School Interims
26-30 - MID -SEMESTER BREAK ģNO CLASSES
31 - Classes Resume

PARNES HAYOM ςA DAY OF LEARNING
To honor or remember a loved one.

Parnes Hayom

Parnes Hayom (Daily Sponsor) is an opportunity to dedicate a day of davening
and learning at Politz Hebrew Academy. Your dedication can be made in honor
of a birthday, special event or momentous occasion, or in memory of a loved
one on or around a Yahrtzeit, or in the merit of a Refuah Shelaima.

The sponsorship of the day will beannouncedat the beginningof eachclassby the
Rebbe/Morahthereby notifying the students that the zĦchus of their learning is
in honor of, or in memory of, the individual .

In addition, we will publish the sponsorship in our newsletter, Reflections.

Minimum donation is $50.

Please call Mrs . Wellerstein at 215-969-5960 x160 or Mrs. Volkov x 171, to
have it arranged.
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The entire Politz Hebrew Academy Family deeply 

mourns the loss of 

Rebbitzin Temah Kamenetsky "˰ ˢ

˫ˏ˧˒˪ ˓̅ ̐˶˧ˏˣ ˭̡̓ˏ˴  ˧ː˪ ː˟ ˍ˞ ˶˓˞ ˋ̅  ̡̀˸ ˋ̌  ˫ˑ˩ ˋ˸ ˑ˞  ˫ː˥ ˒ˮˋ˧ ˫̡˵ ˓̗ ˒s

˸ˬ˞ˢ ˭˧˧ˡ ˨ˣ˶˟

Our Tefillos go out to our esteemed Menahel
Rabbi Terebelo and to Rebbetzin Terebelo 

who lost her mother 
Mrs. Eva Rosenstock last week.

Our Tefillos also go out to our esteemed first grade Rebbe, 
Rabbi Morgenbesser

who lost his mother this past Shabbos

˫ˏ˧˒˪ ˓̅ ̐˶˧ˏˣ ˭̡̓ˏ˴  ˧ː˪ ː˟ ˍ˞ ˶˓˞ ˋ̅  ̡̀˸ ˋ̌  ˫ˑ˩ ˋ˸ ˑ˞  ˫ː˥ ˒ˮˋ˧ ˫̡˵ ˓̗ ˒s
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Dear Parents,

The tuition aid application for 2022-2023 will be available on our website beginning 

Monday, January 17th. Your application and your 2021 tax return are due by April 

18th. If, for some reason, you need to file an extension for your 2021 tax return, 

you must upload the extension by April 18th. Then you will have until October 15, 

2022 to upload your completed tax return. (Any aid that you receive for the 2022-2023 

school year will be contingent upon the receipt of your 2021 return in October.)

Please direct your questions about the tuition aid process to Mrs. Konell. She can be 

reached via email mkonell@politzhebrewacademy.org or by phone at (215) 969-5960 

x117.

mailto:mkonell@politzhebrewacademy.org


PLEASE 

NOTE 

CHANGE 

OF 

VENUE

RESERVATIONS DEDICATION OF
2 Reservations $1,000 and up

4 Reservations $2,S00 and up

6 Reservations $5,000 and up

8 Reservations $10,000 and up

1O Reservations $18,000 and up

At the Radisson Hotel 

2400 Old Lincoln Hwy, 

Trevose, 19053 
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